
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and ACKNOWLEDGE that, by its terms, the contract between the County and
Emily Watters, M.D., pertaining to outpatient psychiatric care services to mentally ill adults
and initially approved by the Board on April 24, 2018 (Item C.49), does not have a
maximum annual payment limit of $174,720 as specified in the Board action but, instead,
has a maximum annual payment limit $209,664. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This contract is funded 100% by Mental Health Realignment funds. (Rate increase) 

BACKGROUND: 
For a number of years the County has contracted with medical, dental and mental health
specialists to provide specialized professional services, which are not otherwise available. 

The purpose of this Board Order is to reflect the original intent of the Department by
correcting the payment limit amount to $209,664 instead of $174,720, due to a 20% rate
increase for psychiatrists through July 31, 2019.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   06/05/2018 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V Supervisor

Contact:  Matthew White M.D.,
925-957-5201

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of
the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    June  5, 2018 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc: L Walker ,   M Wilhelm   

C.115

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: June  5, 2018

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Clarification of April 24, 2018 Board Order Item #C.49 with Emily Watters, M.D. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this contract is not approved, County’s clients will not have access to the contractor’s
psychiatric services.


